
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00  Liane BenzðReq. by Barbara Sweeney 

Sunday  8:30  Carmela & Rob GarrisonðReq. by The Renner Family 

 1030 All The People of The Parish 

Monday  8:30  Rich GranvilleðReq. by Joan Jensen 

Tuesday  8:30  For All Those Who Have Touched Our LivesðReq. by Us All 

Wednesday  8:30  Special Intention 

Thursday  8:30 Special Intention 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00  Carmela & Frank Fusco (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by The Vitale/Houlihan Families 

Sunday  8:30 In Celebration of The 1st Birthday of Charlee Katherine RennerðReq. by Her Grandparents 

 10:30  All The People of The Parish 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Stanisiaus, Bishop 

WedðSt. Martin I, Pope & Martyr 

 

SECOND COLLECTION ï There will be a special Military 

Service Collection this weekend.  We thank you in advance for 

your support.  

 

MASTERôS PLAN PROJECTï We are in Mrs. Rennerôs 4th 

Grade Class and as our Masterôs Plan Project we are hosting a 

coffee shop after several of the Holy Masses.  This coffee shop 

has been named the óHelping Hands Caf®ô.  The first time this 

coffee shop will be opened will be after the 5 PM Mass on April 

23rd and after the 10:30 AM Mass on April 24th.  We invite 

everyone to our Café at the rear of the church to enjoy some 

delicious baked goods and hot and cold beverages.  All monies 

raised will be donated to five charities:  St. Judeôs Childrenôs 

Hospital, The Ronald McDonald House, The American Cancer 

Society, The ASPCA and Food For The Poor.  We would love to 

serve you as together we help to serve others. 

           Thank You, 

Michele Loebbaka, Leo Loviza, Robert McDonald,  

McKayla Weber and Katie Nowitzki 

 

THIRD ANNUAL SENIOR CITIZENSô PROMï Please take 

note that this event which was scheduled for April 10th at the 

Saugerties Elks Lodge has been canceled.  Any questions, please 

call, Linda Joers at 246-3897. 

 

WATCH FORï Coming very soon will be a section in 

our weekly bulletin entitled, óYOU DID IT FOR MEô.  

This section will inform the parish of our parishioners 

who are in area nursing homes or the hospital.  One of 

the Corporal Works of Mercy is óvisit those who are 

sick or in prisonô; so here is our chance to put this work of mercy 

into practice.  If you know of someone who would enjoy a visit 

from their fellow parishioners, please call the church office (246-

9581)to let us know.  óI tell you, whenever you did this for one of 

the least important of these brothers of mine, you did it for me!ò.  

Matthew 25: 40 

 

ULTREYA - Join your Cursillo Community as we gather for 

Ultreya here at St. Johnôs on April 14th at 7:30 PM.  Bring 

something for the sharing table.  FMI, call Joe at 246-6908. 

 

PENNY SOCIALï Will take place on April 24th at the Knights 

of Columbus Hall in Barclay Heights.  The doors open at 11 AM 

and calling will begin at 1 PM.  All proceeds to benefit local 

charities.  Lunch and light refreshments will be served. 

 

ANNUAL LOBBY FOR LIFE DAY - Sponsored by NYS Right 

to Life will be held on, Wednesday, April 13th.  A bus will be 

leaving for Albany at 7:30 AM from St. Maryôs Church in 

Kingston and will be returning by 4 PM.  The purpose of our trip 

is to support those who are protecting the unborn, disabled and 

elderly through legislation and laws.  FMI and to reserve your 

seat, please call: 331-2163.  Cafeteria food is available for those 

who do not wish to bring a bag lunch. 

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING - Will take place on 

Monday, April 11th at 7:45 PM.  All who would like to help in 

the fund/fun raising endeavors of our parish are welcome to 

attend. 

 

YARD SALEï Will take place at the Katsbaan Reformed Church 

on April 15th & 16th from 9 to 3 PM. 

 

CHURCH STOREï Will be opened on April 9th from 3 to 5 PM 

and after the 5 PM Holy Mass and again on April 10th after each 

of the Holy Masses. 

 

THEME TRAY SOCIAL ï Will take place on April 16th at the 

Plattekill Reformed Church.  Doors open at 11:30 AM and calling 

will begin at 1 PM.  Refreshments are available. 

 

WINE/CHEESE EVENT & RAFFLE ï Will take place at John 

A Coleman Catholic High School on April 17th at 3 PM.  Tickets 

are $50 each which admits 2 people for appetizers, desserts, wine 

and non-alcoholic beverages.  Fabulous raffle prizes.   

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION - Will take place 

next weekend after the 10:30 Mass and continue until 

after the 8:30 PM Benediction.  Evening prayers will 

be prayed at 5:30 PM.  Sign up sheets at the side 

entrance of the church. 

 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL REGIONAL 5K RACE ï Is set for 

Saturday, April 23rd.  For more information, please call Christine 

Bodeker at 845-590-2869. 

 



THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER 

My Dearest Sisters and Brothers in the Resurrected Lord Jesus, 

 The Advisory Committee for Parish Development had to 

postpone its meeting from last Monday to this coming Monday, 

April 11th because of the snow/sleet storm. You are most welcome 

to join us in helping to plan fun/fund raisers for our parish. The 

meeting starts at 7:45 P.M. and we will try to finish by 9:00 P.M.  

 I want to thank Gaby Baker and other volunteers helping 

her on behalf of our Advisory Committee for holding a very 

successful Family Fun Bowling Day at the Saugerties Bowlersô 

Club last Sunday, April 3rd. Everyone, including yours truly, had a 

terrific time bowling and enjoying pizza and sodas. Yours truly 

came late and left early because of the Instruction Prayer Meeting 

at Noon until 1 P.M. and the Holy Hour for Divine Mercy Sunday 

from 3 to 4 P.M. We had seven folks join me at the Instructional 

Prayer Meeting as we looked at the Letter of Saint James from the 

New Testament in the Bible. We had forty folks at the Divine 

Mercy Sunday Holy Hour as we had the Rite of Eucharistic 

Devotion (Exposition, Adoration, Benediction, and Reposition of 

the Most Blessed Sacrament), the Holy Rosary, and the Chaplet of 

Divine Mercy recited publically. I want to thank Joe Defino, Sr. 

and Jill Frankenberry for coordinating the Holy Hour.  

 I wish to thank ever so much the Parish Council for 

developing the concept of ñYOU DID IT FOR ME.ò Please read 

about it in another section of this bulletin and in future bulletins 

forthcoming.   

 The Saint John the Evangelist Church Store is open for 

business after each of our Holy Masses this weekend. I wish to 

extend my heartfelt gratitude to Ramona, Eleanor, Ed, and Elaine 

for doing that ministry for all of us. In March, we experimented 

with the Church Store (formerly known as the Gift Shop) being 

open from 3 to 5 P.M. on the Saturday afternoon before the 5 P.M. 

Holy Mass and it proved to be modestly successful. May it have 

been successful this month as well.  

 Speaking of the Rite of Eucharistic Devotion, next 

Sunday, April 17th, will be our monthly All Day Adoration of the 

Most Blessed Sacrament. You are most welcome to spend some 

time praying to God in the Holy Eucharist. Exposition is at the 

conclusion of the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass and Benediction/

Reposition is at 8:30 P.M.  

 As far as future dates to keep in mind: HELPING 

HANDS CAFÉ, which is the 4th Grade Religious Education 

Masterôs Plan, will be open after the 5 P.M. Holy Mass on 

Saturday, April 23rd and after the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass on 

Sunday, April 24th. This will be the first of three weekends that it 

will be open for us. The second will be in May and the third will 

be in June. Speaking of the 4th Grade Religious Education Class, 

this will be the last weekend for the school year that you will have 

the opportunity to drop your loose change into the Jack Rose 

Beatitude Scholarship canisters. I am most grateful for your 

generosity toward building this scholarship fund for the graduating 

High School Seniors of the parish who the 4th graders select for 

winning the scholarship money. I am most grateful to the 4th 

graders of religious ed. for holding the canisters which have 

become heavier as the year went along the way. I want to thank 

the ushers for making them available during all this time.  

 Also, in the future, the future Deacon, Bob Cranston, is 

scheduled to be ordained by Cardinal Dolan on Saturday, June 

25th, at 9:00 A.M. in Saint Patrickôs Cathedral in New York City. 

There is a pad at each of the two entrances to the Church for you 

to sign-up should you want to take the bus trip from our parking 

lot to and from the Cathedral that day. Departure time is 5:30 

A.M. and the estimated time of return is about 3 P.M.  

 Finally, our Parish Mission is Monday, September 12th 

through Wednesday, September 14th by Tony Bellizzi, a Catholic 

evangelist who has been here last April for one of the Family 

Nights for the Religious Education Program.    

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff    

 

P.S: Father Bernie Gerathy, who served our area many years ago, 

passed away during last week. Please pray for the holy repose of 

his soul.  

ULSTER CYO ART SHOW - Will take place on May 6th & 7th 

at the CYO Gymnasium in Kingston.  Art will be judged in all 

grade divisions.  See the bulletin board in the church for details.  

1st, 2nd, and 3rd place county winners in each division will be 

judged on the Archdiocesan level.  Submit all entries to the CYO 

Office by April 22nd.  FMI, call 340-9170 Extension 107. 

 

MEMORIAL GARDENING PROJECT - Thank you to the 

families who have chosen to keep their section of the church 

grounds to plant a memorial garden.  If you are interested in 

planting a garden, just take a walk around the church grounds and 

see if any section, tree, corner, window, sign, etc. is right for your 

family and give Barbara Renner a call at 246-3424 to let her 

know.  You can also let her know not only your name, but also 

the name for whom you are planting this section for and we will 

make up a plaque, which will be placed in your garden.  Thank 

you for not only doing something special for the person you love, 

but also for making your home, the church, look beautiful. 

 

RUMMAGE SALE ï Will take place on April 22nd & 23rd at 

the Atonement Lutheran Church.  

 

ARE YOU HAVING A BABY?  Baptismal Classes will be held 

on April 27th at 7 PM in the Church Extension.  Group baptisms 

will be celebrated on May 22nd at the 10:30 AM Holy Mass.  For 

more information, call Patricia Moore at 246-5164. 

 

OUT OF THE MOUTHS OF BABESï When I was 

a motherôs helper, the mom of the family I worked for 

sat with her three oldest children and watched a PBS 

special showing the birth of a baby.  The mom 

thought it would be a good starting point for 

answering questions about the facts of life.  As her five-year-old 

studied the baby coming out of the birth canal, he asked, ñMom, 

does that hurt?ò  ñOh, yes, it does,ò she said, remembering her 

difficult deliveries.  ñWowò, he continued in awe, ñdoes it hurt 

the mother too?ò 

 



APRIL 10, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

Jesus said to them, "Come, have breakfast." And none of the 

disciples dared to ask him, "Who are you?" because they realized 

it was the Lord. Jesus came over and took the bread and gave it to 

them, and in like manner the fish.  

- Jn 21:12-13 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

February 2016 

Attendance:  February 2016 ð 1,001 

Attendance:  February 2015 ð   640 

 

                                                           YTD  
Collections:   $  8,862.15  $74,538.25 

Other Income: $  6,720.02  $62,891.55 

Total Income: $15,582.17              $137,429.80 

Expenses: $16,213.14              $137,383.11 

Total:  $   (630.97)  $       46.69 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï I was taught as a child that 

everything we have and hope to be comes from God.  Therefore, it is 

my pleasure to tithe and give something back.   

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï God stays on the surface until we allow 

Him to penetrate and change our lives with His love.  We must not 

forget to thank our good and loving Father for communicating to us 

through His life and His love the desire and ability to do good through 

the grace that empowers us.   

       

                          ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

BAR OF SOAP & EMPY EGG CARTONS 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Bob Nealon, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, 

Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie Kandora, 

Liz Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Tom Ward, Joe 

Hommel, Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, Roseann 

Chiodo, Margaret Todd, Meredith McSpirit, Mary McDermott, 

Aloise Bedell, Griffen Defino, Mary Brazier, George Nau, Irene 

MacNamara, Dennis Houlihan, Bill Mower, Bill Swart, Marion 

Benz, Furtino Martinez, Daniel Rinadli, William & Judith 

Langdon, Rose Topple, Charles Gambino Jr., Joe Vermeesch, 

Leanne Dixon, Janet Teitter, Vincent Curry, Arlene Molfino, 

Gloria Carolfi, and Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

APRIL 10, 2016 

 
MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our actions 

as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and material gifts 

that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to the truth 

of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

 

WINDSHIELD WIPER LESSON FROM A CHILD  

 Author Unknown 
 

 One rainy afternoon I was driving along 

one of the main streets of town, taking those extra 

precautions necessary when the roads are wet and 

slick. Suddenly, my son Ben spoke up from his 

relaxed position in the front seat. "Mom, I'm 

thinking of something." This announcement usually 

meant he had been pondering some fact for a while and was now 

ready to expound all that his seven-year-old mind had discovered. 

I was eager to hear. "What are you thinking?" I asked.  

 "The rain," he began, "is like sin and the windshield 

wipers are like God, wiping our sins away." After the chill bumps 

raced up my arms was able to respond. "That's really good, Ben." 

Then my curiosity broke in. How far would this little boy take 

this revelation?  

 So, I asked... "Do you notice how the rain keeps on 

coming? What does that tell you?" Matthew didn't hesitate one 

moment with his answer: "We keep on sinning, and God just 

keeps on forgiving us."  

 I will always remember this whenever I turn my wipers 

on. Isn't it comforting to know that God does keep forgiving us? 

That all we have to do is ask Him to come into our lives and He 

will keep washing our sins away. 
ððððððððððððð 

 


